January 2018

Message from the President

Hopefully everyone had a happy and healthy holiday season! It looks like winter is REALLY here! Make sure you are dressed warmly when you go out. If we get a mild thaw, watch out for black ice on roads and walks.

Verizon

Verizon is back in the Village and doing final wiring, installation of boxes and can perform early turnovers if you want them to. You must set up an appointment with Verizon to order the equipment and services you want and then set up an appointment through Bill Kane at 610-430-8494 to have your service turned on. Once your new service is turned on and the old system disconnected, you can turn your Comcast equipment back in so you will stop the charges for their rental and stop their service.

If you opt for early changeover, there will be charges to you (which will significantly be reduced the end of March when we turn over to Verizon). These initial charges should be about what you are paying Comcast now, depending on services you want. If you have additional questions, you should meet with the Verizon Representative through appointments previously published.

Decorations

The decorations for this season were great and many thanks to our Decorating Committee and volunteers!

Litigation

We are hopefully going to get our court date soon, despite KHov's efforts to delay it!

Have a happy, healthy and safe New Year!

George Earle, Council President

Architecture Committee

No report this month.

Decoration Committee

The reindeer and lights at our entrances to Yardley Drive looked so festive this Christmas, but it's time for them to be taken down and stored until next year.

If you can, please join us on Saturday January 6 at the Yardley Drive East entrance at 9 a.m. With enough help, it shouldn't take long.

Please email or call if you plan to attend so that if we need to change the day or time, I can reach you directly. Many thanks for your help and Happy New Year to all!

Arleen and Bill Romano. <u>Aroma008@gmail.com</u>.
610 220-0830
Chairmen, Decoration Committee

A note from *Outgoing Chairman, Katie Worchacz:*Another year has come to a close and thanks to the DiCarlo's for our fall display, Nancy Hansen who lets us all feel proud to be an American with the flags, and the Romano's who have graced Hershey's Mill with our deer. Thanks to fellow villagers who help with the holiday decorations, it is a labor of love. Happy and healthy New Year to all.

In This Issue Message from the Vice-President Page 1 *Architecture Committee* Page1 **Decoration Committee** Page 1 Landscape Committee Page 2 Page 2 Maintenance Committee Page 2 Social Committee Page 2 Yardley Activity Corner Letters to the Editor Page 2 Web Site Page 2

Council and Committee Members

Page 3

Landscape Committee

No report this month.

Reiny Ludin, Chairman

Maintenance Committee

No report this month.

Jim DiCarlo, Chairman

Yardley/Zephyr Social Committee

No report this month.

Jana Richey, Chair

Yardley Activity Romeo* Club

ROMEO Yardley Men's breakfast group has its first meeting On Monday January 8, at 9:00 am at Nudy's Cafe in Frazer.

Dates for 2018: February 5; March 5; April 2; May 7; June; July 2; August 6; September 10; October 1; November 5; December 3.

*Retired Old Men Eating Out.

Jim DiCarlo & Bill Reynolds

Yardley/Zephyr Ladies Lunch

With the forecast for colder weather for the next couple of months, planning for the next Ladies' Lunch is on hold. We'll notify you when we have a plan!

Joyce Cassell and Janet Day

Letters to the Editor

Please submit questions or comments to Lgamma1937@aol.com.

Yardley Village Web Site

Send your data and suggestions in an e-mail to webmaster@yardleyvillage.com

Yardley Village Council and Committee Members

Yardley Village Council

George Earle, President Rex Cassel, Vice President Daniel Worden, Secretary Roger Fleming, Treasurer Art DiGiuseppe, Member at Large Joe Ciasullo, Member Ex-officio

www.yardleyvillage.com

CSK Management, Inc.

1012 West 9th Avenue, Suite 10 King of Prussia, PA 19406 Janet Burgess, Manager 610-337-3500 Fax: 610-337-0900

jburgess@cskmgmt.com cdecray@cskmgmt.com

(Note new address and phone and fax numbers for CSK Management)

K. Hovnanian Companies 110 West Front St. Red Bank, NJ 07701

Customer Service/Warranty 1-800-428-2516 Fax: 1-732-623-6966

Email: edisonservice@ khov.com or dvdcustomercallcenter@khov.com

Architecture Committee

Anthony Bruno, Chair Jim Alexander Connie Campbell Annette Coleman Katie Worhacz

Decoration Committee

Bill & Arleen Romano, Co-Chair Sue & Jim DiCarlo Nancy Hansen Jan & Pierre Nolin Marian & Ed Sweeney Lucy & Tom Watt

Finance Committee

Bob Moyer, Chair John Babiec Art DiGiuseppe Frank Merenda

Maintenance Committee

Jim DiCarlo, Chairman Ed Sweeney

Social Committee

Jana Richey, Chair
Nancy St. Laurent, Treasurer
Susan Bronner, Zephyr
Lynne Fleming
Rudi Hall
John Koonz
Jan Nolin
Betty Shaffer
Judy Smelzer
Lucy Watts

Newsletter Committee

Lee Gamma, Chair Al Gamma Leslie Kirsch

Landscape Committee

Reiny Ludin, Chair Janet Day JoAnn Hino Bob Moyer Barbara Reeves-Cohen Judy Smeltzer Lynn Trump